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Quick Links
WEDO was pleased to partner with ENERGIA on their recent newsletter - read it here:
ENERGIA Newsletter on Gender, Climate Change and Energy
A New Era for Women
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Today, we are celebrating. It is a pivotal moment in women's history: the UN has finally created a strong new, cohesive entity, UN Women / ONU Femmes, to drive the advancement of women's rights. As an international organization advocating for the full implementation and realization of gender equality principles and commitments made by nearly every country in the world, WEDO sees this as a monumental time to boldly engage the UN system in upholding its own commitments to advancing women's rights and empowerment.

Today, we are also looking ahead. UN Women has the potential to build the capacity of member states to do this, but it cannot do it alone. Civil society must be present and ready to guide, engage and strengthen the new entity. As some have said, UN Women can lead the 21st Century women's movement. But let's not forget: it is up to us, the women of the world, to create the wave on which the new entity can ride, providing new spaces and opportunities for improving women's lives. WEDO looks forward to being a part of that movement alongside all of you.  

Have a great summer!


In solidarity and hope,

Monique Essed Fernandes
Interim Executive Director
Suriname
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AFTER YEARS OF ADVOCACY, 
'UN WOMEN/ONU Femmes' IS BORN!
It is finally time to celebrate!

After tireless efforts from women's, development, social justice, and human rights organizations all over the world, UN Women/ONU Femmes, was officially launched on July 2, 2010.  UN Women will consolidate the four existing gender equality entities (OSAGI, DAW, INSTRAW and UNIFEM) and increase the UN's capacity to advance gender equality and women's empowerment at the country level. Under the leadership of a new Under-Secretary-General (USG), the entity will also encourage the meaningful contribution of civil society organizations to the work of UN Women.

As a founding member and facilitator of the GEAR (Gender Equality Architecture Reform) Campaign, WEDO has been monitoring negotiations, collaborating on detailed analysis and recommendations, and actively engaging with governments, civil society organizations, and the office of the UN Secretary-General to advocate for the new entity. Contributing to media coverage and oral and written statements during UN sessions, the GEAR Campaign has been a top priority of WEDO's for years - and the major goal has now been realized!  

History
In 2006, in partnership with the Center for Women's Global Leadership and several other organizations, WEDO began to spearhead civil society efforts for improved United Nations implementation of gender equality goals. Most countries around the world have signed and ratified agreements that call for gender equality and women's empowerment including the Beijing Platform for Action, the Convention on the Elimination of all forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW), the UN Charter, The Declaration on the Millennium Development Goals, and Security Council Resolutions 1325 and 1820 for Women, Peace and Security.  

However,  arguably little progress has been made on gender equality and women's empowerment where it's most needed: at the country level, on the ground. After former Secretary-General Kofi Annan announced that Gender Equality would be one of three areas of focus under the UN Reform for System-Wide Coherence, WEDO and CWGL realized a perfect opportunity to forcefully advocate for an improved body at the United Nations, today known as UN Women.  WEDO understands that this new entity can build the capacity of countries to fulfill their promises to women on the ground. As we strive to meet our goals of gender equality and women's empowerment in sustainable development and women's political participation, we look forward to working with UN Women as a leader, guide and supporter of such work.  

 
Transition
From now until 1 January 2011, when UN Women officially becomes operational, there will be several changes to facilitate the transition of the four separate entities to one. The Secretary-General will appoint the USG by the MDG Summit in September. The Secretary-General is asking both member states and civil society for nominations. Soon, there will be a logo to go along with the name that UNIFEM, OSAGI, DAW and INSTRAW can use as they transition to UN Women.  Already a new temporary website, www.unwomen.org, has been set up to communicate with the general public about progress of the transition to UN Women. Therefore, there are several areas where civil society support is needed, and civil society involvement is encouraged every step of the way.


What's Next?
Now that the new entity has been officially launched, the GEAR Campaign networks are strategizing on next steps. Campaign partners are now contacting UN agencies at all levels to continue pushing for a strong, sustainable budget, as well as a qualified and powerful USG. The Campaign expects to support and work alongside the new USG to ensure that UN Women is connected with organizations on the ground that are ready to provide their expertise and support.  

Women around the world are 'GEARED UP' to have a United Nations that works for women!

For more information on the GEAR Campaign, visit the Campaign webpages or contact Rachel [at] wedo.org.   



WEDO Wins NCRW Advocacy Award
On June 11, 2010, WEDO was delighted and honored to accept the Advocacy Award from the National Council for Research on Women (NCRW) for our work on gender and climate change. Particularly important to us was NCRW's recognition of climate change and related environmental issues as women's issues, as these are so often overlooked by women's movements. Later in the day, the US National Committee for UNIFEM recognized WEDO as a trailblazing organization, conceived of around the time of the first international women's conference. As we prepare to celebrate our 20th anniversary, we are deeply appreciative of this recognition of our continuing work toward a healthy, peaceful planet, political, economic and social justice, and human rights for all. Read more here!
In the Spotlight: Sayida Vanenburg  
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The WEDO family is happy to welcome a new Board member in 2010: Sayida Vanenburg, of the Netherlands. To get to know her better, we asked her a few questions:

Q: Much of your work has focused on youth and empowering them as leaders and change agents for a sustainable planet. Now, climate change and the 'green economy' are urgent topics on the global agenda. Where do you see young women and men taking leadership? 
A: Leadership starts by taking a good look in the mirror. In addition to being involved in policy-making, youth are demonstrating leadership by integrating sustainable choices in their daily lives by the type of career paths they choose or by embracing the sustainable opportunities in the workplace. Young women and men are creating 'green' positions - both within their current organizations and by developing their own organizations to focus on sustainability. Mostly, this is driven by the powerful sense that now is the time to make or contribute to change. With the 'Green Economy' on the agenda for Rio+20, it crucial to tap into these sustainability initiatives of young professionals. It is time to learn from the youth to move far beyond where we are now - for a real paradigm change.  

Q: What brings you to WEDO? 
A: Within the youth caucus, a common joke is that youth is both a strength and a weakness: while we are young, we are putting most of our effort into youth-related issues; but we must also accept that youth is time-bound and that all of us will grow into 'another major group'. Therefore, coming to WEDO is a natural step for me and very much an extension of my activities as a youth coordinator and youth delegate, as I was focused on empowering young women.  
 
Q: What do you hope to bring to the Board of Directors?
A: With my background in business, I am keen on qualifying and quantifying the benefits in all phases of projects to assure that the results meet the expectations of all stakeholders involved. I hope to deepen and broaden the insight in both stakeholders' expectations and how to meet these expectations.  While I may be technically the youngest member of the Board of Directors, I am quite sure I will be welcomed by the young at heart of the current Board!

Sayida Vanenburg (Netherlands) received her Master's degree in International Management from the Radboud University. During her studies, she was the Dutch Youth Delegate to the UN Commission on Sustainable Development. She started her career in the field of corporate social responsibility/ sustainability, with Dutch multinationals. She contributed to the development and implementation of sustainability strategies and programs on 'all three Ps' (planet, people and profit). She consciously expanded her horizon to Operational Excellence, as these fields of expertise can strengthen each other. Sayida is active on the grassroots and strategic level. She is passionate about continuous learning and developing and therefore actively involved in capacity building from youngsters in the Netherlands to (young) men and women in South Africa. She is a member of the Worldconnectors, an international think tank whose aim is working towards a just, sustainable, inclusive and peaceful world.
Together, we can make a difference - Donate today!
Every bit counts - and we will be happy to apply your donation to any particular project or fund that you prefer, such as supporting women's travel to UN meetings or organizing our next big conference. Of course, we love general support, too. Contact us for details, or visit our website to contribute online: http://www.wedo.org/donate.

UNFCCC Climate Change Negotiations: where is the gender language?
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GGCA Side Event in Bonn

2009 was a busy and productive year for WEDO at the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) negotiations, and 2010 is turning out to be just as exciting and action-packed. At the end of last year, eight strong references to women and gender were retained in the draft decisions from Copenhagen in the complex Ad hoc Working Group on Long-term Cooperative Action (AWG-LCA) process; this year, the fight is on to keep that language intact as negotiations become increasingly intense and streamlined. 

Already, WEDO and the Advocacy Team, which it facilitates on behalf of the Global Gender and Climate Alliance (GGCA), have attended two sessions in Bonn, Germany. The early meetings of this year have aimed to get negotiations back on track toward a global binding agreement, after the various upheavals of Copenhagen. In short, WEDO remains focused on securing gender language in the AWG-LCA process, which deals with all major 'building blocks' for addressing climate change: adaptation, mitigation, technology, finance and a shared vision for all countries.

In May, the Chair of the AWG-LCA prepared a text to facilitate the negotiations that retained 8 women/gender references, so the Advocacy Team has been targeting delegates to support the existing references in addition to strengthening other sections - such as Technology and Finance - where gender is sorely lacking. WEDO continues to strategize on next steps, including those related to the most recently released "Text to facilitate negotiations among Parties." 

Another negotiation meeting is right around the corner, in August, back in Bonn. Few countries oppose the gender language, although many are resistant to further additions. Bigger questions are looming on the global agenda such as, What will the agreed targets for mitigation be? And, Who is going to pay for all the actions necessary? Related questions - important to women and men around the world - are, How will the money be spent? And, Who will have access and by what means? A lot of work remains - but WEDO and partners will be there at every turn.

Upcoming meetings:
Bonn III: 2-6 August
Intersessional: October in Tianjin, China
COP-16: 29 November - 11 December in Cancun, Mexico
 
For more information or to get involved in advocacy, email Eleanor [at] wedo.org and Sandra [at] wedo.org. 
 

WEDO Goes to Viet Nam:
Training on gender and climate change
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WEDO recently expanded its portfolio of gender and climate change training to the national level by conducting a Training of Trainers (ToT) in Hanoi, Viet Nam. From May 24-26, three WEDO trainers led approximately 40 representatives from UN agencies, donors, Ministries, the National Assembly (NA), the Viet Nam Women's Union (VWU) and national and international NGOs in sessions linking gender, climate change and disaster risk reduction. 

The ToT was made possible by a partnership with UNIFEM Viet Nam, who shares with WEDO a strong belief in the urgency of mainstreaming gender into national policies and programs related to climate change and disaster. Trainers Cheryl Anderson (University of Hawaii), Eleanor Blomstrom (WEDO HQ) and Feri Lumampao (ApproTech Asia) created materials specific to gender and climate change issues and gender and disaster issues in Viet Nam and the region, drawing upon local examples. The new materials supplemented the GGCA Gender and Climate Change Training Manual that has been used primarily for international ToTs. 

In fulfilling its goals, the ToT not only built the capacity of the attendees to understand the linkages for themselves but also prepared them to lead their own training and orientation sessions, as well as to incorporate the information directly into their daily work. As one participant said, "The exercise was very useful. [I] will discuss with MONRE colleagues how this can be taken forward."

Three groups worked with the trainers for an additional half day on strategies to integrate the issues into their specific work. Plans include training opportunities for women leaders in the provinces; incorporating gender-responsive language into policies and resolutions; integrating gender into the national climate response plan; analyzing sex-disaggregated data; and training colleagues.

WEDO looks forward to seeing the fruits of the training in Viet Nam and plans to maintain contact with UNIFEM to track the progress. At the same time, WEDO is anticipating other exciting opportunities to engage at the national level elsewhere.

Undergoing Evaluation
WEDO has contracted an External Evaluator to review our last strategic planning cycles (2005-2007 and 2008-2010) and to help us solidify inputs for our next workplan through 2013! As we prepare to celebrate our 20th anniversary, as well as gear up for "Rio+20", this evaluation comes at a perfect time. Identifying new opportunities, learning from our challenges and extending best practices, WEDO looks forward to a new strategic period of working toward our mission. WEDO thanks Oxfam Novib for making this evaluation possible.

We love our interns! 

 

This summer, WEDO is lucky to have three new exceptional programmatic interns on board:
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Elizabeth Jones is currently a senior at Drew University, majoring in International Development. At WEDO, Elizabeth has become a key support to the GEAR Campaign, as well as numerous other projects. Her volunteer and intern experiences in Belize, Peru, and Egypt, as well as with the International Indigenous Women's Forum in New York, have fostered her interest in gender equality and the UN reform process.  Elizabeth is thrilled to be working on a major international campaign for women's empowerment and hopes to continue working in the field after graduation. 
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Daniela Windsheimer, who is researching gender, climate change and urban issues at WEDO, is an urban studies PhD student at the Free University in Berlin, Germany. Her primary focus is on climate change, sustainable urban development and environmental governance. Before working with WEDO, Daniela interned at the United Nations Headquarters in New York. While working for the Department of Economic and Social Affairs, Daniela concentrated on gender equality and women's empowerment, particularly economic empowerment through micro-credits and conflict-related sexual violence. She continued her work at the United Nations for UN-Habitat, focusing on climate change adaptation and mitigation in urban areas.  
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Zuleika Munoz just graduated from Connecticut College, where she earned her Bachelor's in Economics and Gender/Women's Studies, with a focus on gendered economic development and poverty reduction in developing countries. Her studies also took her to Viet Nam, where she conducted surveys and produced reports on the economic status of rural women, as well as their contribution to their families and communities.  Zuleika is passionate about economic development for women and wishes to continue working towards reaching this goal for women everywhere! At WEDO, she is working to support research on food security and climate change, as well as fundraising.

WEDO is deeply appreciative of its interns' passion, commitment, sense of humor and great work ethic. 


Looking for an internship?
WEDO is interviewing for autumn 2010 and spring 2011 internship positions. Conduct research, draft position papers, help write grants or press releases, liaise with partners all over the world, represent WEDO at UN meetings and gain practical experience in day-to-day functions of a busy women's organization: come join the WEDO team! Visit our internship pages for more information: http://www.wedo.org/about/work-with-us. 

This Spring Newsletter was written collaboratively by the WEDO program team: Eleanor Blomstrom, Bridget Burns, Monique Essed Fernandes, Sandra Freitas, Rachel Harris, Elizabeth Jones, Zuleika Munoz, Cate Owren, Mollie Van Gordon and Daniela Windsheimer

WEDO is an international organization that advocates for women's equality in global policy.  Working in key global forums such as the UN, WEDO advocates for and seeks to empower women as decision makers to achieve economic, social and gender justice, a healthy, peaceful planet and human rights for all. 
For more information, visit www.wedo.org
Please consider the environment before printing this newsletter.
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